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Our first speaker, at the AGM in February, 2016, was Annie Kemkaren Smith who gave a most interesting talk on Charles Darwin and his residence for 40 years at Down House, in Downe, Kent.    Annie was a Curator with English Heritage, and had previously talked to us on Eltham Palace, but she has now taken up an appointment at Leeds Castle.   It was at Down House that Charles Darwin carried out much research and wrote ‘The Origin of Species by Means of Natural Selection’.     At our May meeting, we had a fascinating illustrated account on the subject of ‘Under Billowing Sails – The Romance and Reality of Tall Ships’ by Wilf Lower.  We learnt of the development of sail from the early days to the great ‘Tea Clippers’ such as the ‘Cutty Sark’.     In May, Alan Payne, a tourist guide at Greenwich, gave a most interesting illustrated talk entitled ‘Where Time Begins – The World Heritage Site of Greenwich’.   The last of his many great pictures showed the ocean-going liner ‘Queen Mary 2’ with his brother who was her architect!   At our October meeting, we had a talk from Rod LeGear on underground Kent.   This took us from wartime defences to coal mines, Chislehurst Caves, and to some of the many ‘dene holes’ in our locality.
Our Annual Outing took us on a journey to Essex where, after coffee at the RHS Hyde Hall, we picked up our City and Guilds guide and travelled to the Parish Church of Great Leighs where the Vicar in the Great War, Rev. Dr Andrew Clark, kept a diary of village life which was later published as ‘Echoes of the Great War’.   We then moved to the village of Goldhanger over which German Zeppelins flew to bomb London.   Lunch was taken at the attractive town of Maldon from where we travelled to Stowe Maries aerodrome, the only First World War airfield to survive virtually untouched.   Here we found a number of replica, flying, World War One aircraft, built in New Zealand, which regularly give displays.    After visiting the excellent museum, we enjoyed tea, cake and a film show in the Mess Hall before leaving for home.
The Annual BBQ and Walk took place in September when, in perfect weather, some of our members enjoyed a pleasant stroll around the village of Sutton at Hone and across the river Darent.   The BBQ was held in the grounds of the Sutton at Hone Scout Hall when we all had our usual wonderful meal of melon, an array of BBQ food and a great variety of fruit crumbles to follow.   The day ended with a fun game of ‘Bat and Trap’.    
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